
July 10, 2003

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS MAIL

The Office of the Clerk
 Supreme Court of Florida
500 South Duval Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1927

RE: Case Number: SC02-2354 
Petition to Amend Rules 2-11.1 and 4-13.2 of the Rules of the Supreme Court Relating
to Admissions to the Bar

Your Honors:

This letter is written on behalf of Mr. Rodd Michael Santomauro, my law clerk and my
future partner in my practice of  personal injury and workers compensation claims.

Specifically, my name is Gray M. Camfield, and I have an ongoing practice in  Palm Bay,
Florida. In my practice, I have employed Mr. Rodd Santomauro as my law clerk.  Our plans are
to make Mr. Santomauro  my named partner when he obtains his J.D. degree and successfully
completes the Florida Bar Examination.  Mr. Santomauro is one of the unfortunate people who
completed their J.D. Degree at Barry University School of Law, but as to the procedure
requirements of the Florida Board of Bar Examiners, has been unable to obtain his Bar
Examination Results.  Mr. Santomauro has many years of experience in the practice of personal
injury law and has proved to be knowledgeable, competent, and professional in his position.  He
will make a fine lawyer upon receipt of his license.  The delay in the receipt of his license has
caused many difficulties in my practice.  We plan to make Mr. Rodd Santomauro a named partner
when he gets his license.  He will, of course, assume all of the responsibilities and obligations
which go along with that.  His help in the litigation of my cases will be and is much needed.  The
delay of the receipt of his license has caused a hardship to my practice.  Based on his performance
and professionalism, I am writing to recommend that this class of students who attended Barry
University School of Law, but have been unable to receive their Bar Examination Results and their
license, be allowed to do so.  Mr. Santomauro has exemplified professionalism in dealing with my
clients and will be an asset to the legal community.  



If I can be of any further assistance or anyone has any questions, please do not hesitate
to contact me.

Sincerely,

Gray M. Camfield
GMC/ya

     CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I HEREBY CERTIFY that a true copy of the foregoing has been furnished via Federal
Express Mail this 10th day of July, 2003 to: Mathew D. Staver, attorney for the petitioners, 210
Palmetto Avenue, Longwood, Florida 32750

____________________________
GRAY M. CAMFIELD, ESQUIRE
4951 Babcock Street NE Suite 4
Palm Bay, Florida 32905
Phone No. (321) 953-6565
Fax No. (321) 953-6557
 


